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SERVICE LETTER

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD. STANS, SWITZERLAND

SUBJECT: HONEYWELL AIR DATA, ATTITUDE AND HEADING REFERENCE SYSTEM (ADAHRS) 
IMPROVED RELIABILITY

To all Customers, Operators and Service Centers:  Date: Sep 20/21

Effectivity: All PC-12/47E Series Aircraft

This Service Letter is issued to advise operators that a new Honeywell ADAHRS unit with improved reliability 
P/N 065-00188-5105 (PIL P/N 985.99.12.389) has been introduced. The new ADAHRS replaces all existing 
versions (including high latitude).
The improved units are installed at production on MSN 2138 and Up.

The new unit may be installed as per the Illustrated Parts Data (IPD) and the Aircraft Maintenance Manual 
(AMM).

NOTE: With the new ADAHRS unit, the correct Certification File must be installed as given in the Software 
and Hardware Configuration table.

NOTE: The Certification File can be downloaded from Honeywell Aerospace Software and Data Services 
(ASDS). An account with Honeywell on https://aerospace.honeywell.com is required to download 
the file. The file can be found under Software & Data Services ASDS/ Go to my downloads. On the 
tab "Refine Product" select under "Purchase Category" FOC and select under "A/C Model" PC-12. 
Download the applicable Certification File.

Operators that require additional information should contact their authorized Pilatus Service Center, or Pilatus 
Customer Support on www.pilatus-aircraft.com  contact us.
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